
Report of the Canterbury Waste Subcommittee to the Council meeting of 28 July 2005 

5. REVIEW OF THE CHRISTCHURCH CITY COUNCIL’S CLEANFILL LICENSING BYLAW 
 
 The Subcommittee considered a report from Zefanja Potgieter (Senior Resource Planner Solid Waste, 

Christchurch City Council) reviewing the operation of the Christchurch Cleanfill Licensing Bylaw 2003 
for the period 1 March 2004 to 28 February 2005.  A copy of the bylaw was also provided to members. 

 
 The report covered: 
 
 • Introduction 
 • Cleanfill Volumes and Levies 

- Summary 
- Trends 

 • Bylaw Operation and Compliance 
- Compliance 
- Administration 

 • Effects on Stakeholders 
- Infrastructural Construction Activities 
- The Demolition Sector 
- Building Construction Sector and Waste Removal Companies 
- Cleanfills and Quarries 
- Subdividers/Developers 
- Architects and Engineers 
- Recycling Organisations and the RMF 
- Christchurch City Council 
- Banks Peninsula, Waimakariri and Selwyn District Councils 
- Environment Canterbury 
- Transit New Zealand 

 • C & D Waste Minimisation within the Council 
- General 
- Transport and City Streets Unit 
- City Water and Waste Unit 
- Greenspace Unit 
- Facilities Asset Management Unit 

 • Planning Issues with Respect to Quarrying and Cleanfills 
 • Conclusions and Recommendations 
 
 The Subcommittee resolved to receive the report. 
 
 


